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 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 6 
Term 4 
November 

14     
 
 
PP,Yr1 Swimming 
Lessons @ Terry Tyzack  
 

15  Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

16   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

Year 6 Leadership Day 3: 
Bowls @ Osborne Bowling Club 

Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm  
P&C Meeting 5.45–7 pm 

17 
 
 

18   Lunchtime Green Team 

Osborne Park Show 
Jnr and Snr Choir  

from 5.30 pm 

Week 7 
Term 4 
November 

  21 Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 

22    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

 23    Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
PP,1,2,3 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

 
 

24 
 
 

25      
 
 
 

 
Lunchtime Green Team 
LAPATHON 

Week 8 
Term 4 
November/ 
December 

 28     29 Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

30    Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

8.40 – 9.30 am Whole School 

MUSIC ASSEMBLY 
Featuring Jnr and Snr Choir and 

IMSS student performances 
 

1 
 
 
 

School Board 5.30–7 pm 
OPEN MEETING 

2 Lunchtime Green Team 

 Poetry Slam Yr 4-6  TIME 

All Welcome 

Week 9 
Term 4 
December 

5 Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 

6    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
 
 

 

7          Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
 
  
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

8 

Student Disco 
School Hall 
K-2 TIME 
3-6 TIME 

9 Lunchtime Green Team 
 

2023 Semester Two Summative 
Student Reports emailed to all 
parents/carers. 

 
2023 Class Lists posted onto 
Communiuty Noticeboards 

Week 10 
Term 4 
December 

12    13     

2022 Year Six 
Graduation 

 
 
 

14    

2022 
Awards Assembly 

15 

Last Day for 
Students 

 

16                                   
SCHOOL                    

DEVELOPMENT DAY 
Pupil Free Day 
Happy Holidays! 

 

                2022 Christmas School Break  

16 December 2022 -  Tuesday 1 February 2023 

 

Week 1 
Term 1 
February 
2023 

SCHOOL 
DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Pupil Free Day 
Enjoy your Longer  

School Break   
 

SCHOOL 
DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Pupil Free Day 
Enjoy your Longer  

School Break   
 

1           First Day of  
Term 1 2023  
for Students 

All welcome . 

2 3 

Week 2 
Term 1 
February 
2023 

6 7 8 9 10 

 

 
 

 

Tuart Times 
 

eNews Volume 24 11 November 2022 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are currently planning how 2023 classes might look, and teachers are looking at constructing next year’s 
class lists.    

Please help us be accurate with our planning by letting the School know via email 

tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au as soon as possible if your child will not be returning to our school in 

2022. Thank you. 

Do you have a particular educational request for your child moving in next year? Student placements into 

classes are planned very carefully with a number of factors taken into consideration. These include:  

 Special needs  
 Friendship groups  
 Social skills  
 Academic performance  
 Educational comments and requests  

Confidential comments and requests from parents should be addressed to me, 

beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au  and must be received in writing by midnight Friday 18 November 2021.  

I will consider all requests in conjunction with school organisational needs as well as professional advice from 

staff.   

Requests for specific teachers will not be considered.   

Please note - the Principal’s decision is final.  

 Please do not hesitate to contact me beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au if you have any queries regarding 

2023 classes; thank you. 

School Development Days 

Schools are granted pupil-free days each year to support whole school staff development, implementation, 
review and replanning of strategic directions and curriculum support. 

There is one School Development day left in 2022 – on Friday 16 December 2022 all rostered educators will 
attend school but students will not. 

The Department of Education has granted six School Development Days for 2023.  
Following a presentation from the Administration Team, these dates have been approved by the School 
Board: 

 Monday 30 January 2023 Pupil free - all rostered educators will attend school but students will not. 

 Tuesday 31 January 2023 Pupil free - all rostered educators will attend school but students will not. 
 School starts for students on Wednesday 1 February 2023 

 Friday 2 June 2023 creates a four-day longer weekend for THPS families on the Labour Day Long 
weekend 

 Friday 18 August 2023 creates a three-day long weekend for THPS families in the middle of Term Three 

 Friday 10 November 2023 creates a three-day long weekend for THPS families in the middle of Term 
Four 

 Friday 15 December 2023 - the last day of Term Four 
 

Our Staff collaborate with Curriculum Leaders and the Admin Team 
to set rich agendas for School Development Days that result in 
stronger Curriculum knowledge, increased efficacy in teaching 
craft and consistent assessment progressions while building 
stronger morale, effective mentoring and better team processes.  

Please contact beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au if you have 
any queries regarding School Development Days, or any other 
educational matter relating to our school; thank you.  

 

Principal’s Message: Beverly Innes   beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au  
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Congratulations to the students who received merit certificates at the Junior Assembly on 9 November 2022 

We are proud of how you demonstrate Excellence, Care, Equity and Learning. Students at Tuart Hill ExCEL  

The winning class last week Room 14 scored the highest points during the week for: 
 Keeping school bags zipped 

 Keeping all bags on the hooks or racks 

 Making sure there was no rubbish outside the classroom 

 Keeping lunchboxes inside school bags and 

 Keeping hats and jackets in school bags.  

Thank you for demonstrating the value of Care in our school .    

Our local Member of the Legislative Assembly Mr David Michael attended our Assembly 
on Wednesday 9 November to present a $300 bike voucher to our school through the 
Parents and Citizens Association.   

The P&C Executive was pleased to accept the voucher on behalf of our Tuart Hill School 
Community, which not only supports healthy exercise being a bike voucher, it promotes 
Wheelie Wednesdays (every Wednesday of the week) and Fuel Free Fridays (the last 

David Michael MLA supports Tuart Hill Primary School  

MERIT CERTIFICATE WINNERS: Wednesday 9 November 2022 

 

Golden Broom Winners Wednesday 9 November 2022 – Year One in Room 14! 
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Friday of every month). We will look out for the raffle so we can all purchase a ticket or three and hope to be the lucky 
winner will have $300 to spend at the Bike Shop! 

David Michael mentions how proud he is to be a Graduate of Tuart Hill Primary school. David gives back to the School 
through his active participation on the School Board and demonstrates his passionate for improving and enhancing the 
lives of all of us in his local Tuart Hill area through his role as local Member of Parliament.  Thank you David, on behalf of 
our school. 

Thank you to everyone for making this year’s Talk Off a huge success. We have a brilliant team here at Tuart Hill that all 
work together to make our school a fabulous place to be for the students.  

I felt such a great level of enthusiasm from all students, which 

is a great credit to all Educators who helped prepare them in 

the classrooms.  

Thanks to the Judges, Ruth, Shelley, Tracey, Kassandra, Bev and 
Laura, everyone who helped with all those little jobs that all 
together make an event a success, and to our parents who 
attended as an audience for our speakers.   

Congratulations to our 2022 Year Six, Four and Five winners. 

Warm regards, Cathy Donald, Talk off Coordinator 

The Year 2 students taught the Year 1 students how to use the program 'Lego Education' 
which encourages imaginative play, social skills, construction and building skills using Lego.  

The students build Lego constructions and then use the iPads to code the Lego to make it 
move, change colour and add sounds. Very impressive.  

 

Senior Talk Off 2022 

Digital Technologies Year 1 Room 15 and Year 2 Room 12 Collaboration 
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AFL Football by Lilah  

We started off Friday by splitting into two teams. We did the game octopus, handballing, and 

kicking. Then, we went into teams. The bibs were names themselves “The Blue Beacons” and 

the non-bibs called themselves “The Crispy Cornflakes”. It started off close but, in the end, the 

“Crispy Cornflakes” won. Good job to everyone who participated and thank you to the Year 

Sixes who helped.  

  

 Netball by Yurino 

This week we had the Aquarius year 5s for netball. Rebecca and Leia handled the first 
warm up game which was Golden Child.  

We all sat in a group for a quick chat where all students were listening and participating 
well and respected their faction captains.  

We separated them in 2 groups. The first group named themselves, Bob Cina and were running first. The second groups 
named themselves the Jamals and they were shooting. The Bob Cinas won. After, they swapped their roles and the Jamals 
won. So, we had to play a tie breaker where the Jamals won, it was intense.  

We then moved onto a game. They were separated into two teams, red and blue. The game was very extreme, and the 
team Blue won.  For the people who wasn’t playing a game, they were practicing passing with Rebecca. 

 

Badminton by Jordan 11/11/2022 

This week in Badminton we coached the Senior Leo’s from Room 22, Room 21, Room 8 
and Room 9. 

We started off with a run around the bicycle track and after the children grabbed a 
shuttlecock and a racket then of course tried to see how many hits they could get of the 
shuttlecock. The winner won with a whopping 49, very impressive. 

We then got the children to go into groups of two to see how many rally passes they could 
hit to each other which was 
hilarious because well let's be 

honest, they weren't the best, but it soon later improved as 
time went on. 

Then we played the famous hat game. In the hat game you 
must aim your shuttlecocks into a designated hat of the 
student’s choice. The players were surprisingly okay at the 
game which requires skill and co-ordination. 

Sadly, that was where the session finished off at it was an 
incredibly good session. 

 

Volleyball by Caris  

Today students in Scorpio years 4 and 5 participated in today’s volleyball lesson. 
They were very exuberant and had boundless amounts of energy.  

Firstly, to warm up, they started off with a simple warm up by running once around 
the oval. They were running like Olympians. They couldn’t wait to get started! 
Students got into partners and practised the different types of skills. I’ve got to say, 

Scorpio are naturals at volleyball. They definitely, understood the assignment 😎.  

They got into 4 squads. They rallied against each other and fought to the death to make their team win.  

In the end, the students loved their volleyball lesson and would like another one ASAP.  

SEPEP:  Student Leadership during Senior Sport 
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On behalf of our Tuart Hill families, I have entered 145 pieces of artwork from Year 5 and 6 students into the OSBORNE 
PARK SHOW 2022.  The display is magnificent – I encourage parents, friends and relatives to go down and view the 
works on display. 

As the Osborne Park Show does not have a display building on the show grounds this year due to ongoing upgrades at 
Robinson Reserve, the organisers are holding the Exhibits part of the Show one week before the Show itself.  

Judges will award First and Second prizes for artworks - and 
fingers crossed for our students.  

Please if you get a chance to view the works on TODAY 
Saturday 12 November. The display will be in 
the Osborne Park Agricultural Society Hall, 209 Main 
St, Osborne Park. Entry is free. 

Every child that has work entered will receive a free pass to the 
Osborne Park show that I will pass to the individuals as soon as I 
receive them next week. 

 Warm thanks, Amanda Shelsher Visual Art Specialist. 

The Your Move Team’s Talk ‘n’ Walk initiative was a great success!  Thanks to the 
Your Move team for coordinating this fun way to get to school last Wednesday 9 
November.  The student Leaders are commended for their politeness, leadership 
and clarity of instruction.  You are a pleasure to work with – thank you!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuart Hill Student Artists Impress at the 2022 Osborne Park Show  

Your Move – More Ways to get to Tuart Hill Primary School 

https://opshow.com.au/
https://opshow.com.au/
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The Financial Year 22-23 P&C budget has (mostly) been allocated to some wonderful new items for the school. We have 
big plans to fundraise for some extremely cool playground equipment for the kids! 

There will be different ways to get involved with the school next year. Watch this space if Year Rep or 

Event/Fundraising support sound like your thing. 

Dance Disco Thursday 8 December 
 

K-2: 5.00 – 6.00pm                            Years 3-6: 6.15 – 7.30 pm 

Free Entry 
 

 

Disco treats, soft drinks, snacks and a super sausage sizzle to purchase during the evening…. 

Parents are welcome to stay at the Disco with your child as this is a community event –meet new friends! 

If you can’t stay, please personally let Bev know that she is to take responsibility for your child/ren  

and leave your contact number with her.   

Thanks – we look forward to a great night of fun!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Our P&C is active and effective to support our School to provide programs and resources so that our students can access 

every benefit that help them make progress and achieve. 

We have purchased a HUGE fan for the hall area. This will make a massive difference during summer. 

To help us fundraise through 2023 we are contacting local businesses to request donations (for raffles etc). Please email 

us if you can donate or have any contacts in the area. 

Want to know more about the P&C? 

✳  Email pandcthps@gmail.com    

 ✳ Join the P&C Facebook group.    

✳ Chat to a committee member  

✳ Attend the monthly meeting (in person or virtually) – Next meeting Wednesday 16 November 2022 5.45pm – 7.00 pm 
- check out the Facebook Page for the virtual link a couple days before the meeting. 
 

 

Tuart Hill Primary School Parents & Citizens News 
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Community News 
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https://sprintingfast.com/holiday-clinic/

